>Sent: Saturday, 15 November 2003 12:52 AM

>To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

>Subject: Submission to Australian Expatriates Inquiry

>

>

Allan Bones

Galway Ireland

>

>Message:

>

>To: The Committee Secretary

>Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee Parliament House

>Canberra ACT 2600

>Australia

>

>Dear Sir/Madam,

>

>This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as 

>part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

>

>I am a senior software manager with global enterprise software house, 

>and have lived and worked outside of australia for just under half of 

>my professional working life (10 years). I have unique experience and 

>exposure to the offshoring trend within the software industry and am 

>continual sadened by Australia's stuttering movements forward in this 

>and related industries.

>

>I recently married and investigated a move back to Australia, but was 

>again disappointed to find a lack of incentives, visa assistance and 

>encouragements. Both my partner and I are seasoned professionals in our 

>industries and would contribute to any serious effort to stop the 

>'brain drain' and create world class indigenious employers that focus 

>on australia as a true smart country.

>

>I often compare the australian's apparent disregard for the those that 

>leave, to the expericences of my current resident country - the 

>republic of Ireland. Here people in their mid careers are actively 

>encouraged to return home and start business's by attractive incentive 

>programs, tax efficiencies, and assistance packages.

>

>I also feel a simplified mechanism for voting (perhaps over the

>internet) for those australians outside of the country needs to be 

>implemented. I have attempted twice to vote on state and fedral issues 

>via the embassy mechanisms and both times had to abandon the process 

>due to time and efficiency issues.

>

>Although I am encouraged by recent moves in the Dual citizenship space 

>much more needs to be done to simplfy this process. Global business is 

>already here and occuring, employees regularly are asked to do periods 

>outside their native countries. Proud Australian's should not be 

>hindered by unnecessary beuaracracy.

>

>Thank you

>Allan Bones.

